
The Morris County Board of Taxation met in its office at 30 Schuyler Place, Morristown, New 

Jersey on July 21, 2022 at 10:06 A.M. 

President Dr. DiFazio presided and Commissioner Kersey was present via conference call. 

Commissioner Ramirez was absent. 

Also present: Nicolle Krake 

President Dr. DiFazio announced the proper and timely notice of the meeting had been posted 

and filed with the County Clerk, the Daily Record and the Star Ledger and the Record. 

On motion by Commissioner Kersey seconded by Commissioner Dr. DiFazio the minutes of 

June 16, 2022 were approved. 

No one from the public was present. That portion of the meeting devoted to the public was 

closed. 

Business: The Board reviewed the applications for reassessments for the year 2023 that was 

submitted by Butler Borough, Chatham Borough, Chester Borough, and Riverdale Borough.  

After discussion, on motion by Commissioner Kersey seconded by Commissioner Dr. DiFazio 

the Board approved the reassessments for the above municipalities. 

Rollback Tax Complaint scheduled to be heard was considered only. The taxpayers and the tax 

assessor Jacqueline Cardini were not present.  

Township of Boonton    vs.     Salvatore & Susan Russo-Napoli 

After consideration, the Board entered judgments fixing the amount on which the rollback taxes 

will be computed as submitted by the municipality. 

There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 10:15 A.M. 

August 1, 2022, the Board voted to approved Rockaway Township reassessment application via 

email. 


